
November 12, 2021 

 

H.E. Antonio Guterres 

Secretary-General 

United Nations 

New York, NY 10017 

USA 

 

Dear Mr. Secretary – General, 

I a pleased to confirm that Summit Materials supports the Ten Principles of the United Nations Global 
Compact on human rights, labor, environment and anti-corruption. With this communication, we 
express our intent to implement those principles. We are committed to making the UN Global Compact 
and its principles part of the strategy, culture and day-to-day operations of our company, and to 
engaging in collaborative projects which advance the broader development goals of the United Nations, 
particularly the Sustainable Development Goals. Summit Materials will make a clear statement of this 
commitment to our stakeholders and the general public. 

We recognize that a key requirement for participation in the UN Global Compact is the annual 
submission of a Communication on Progress (COP) that describes our company’s efforts to implement 
the Ten Principles. We support public accountability and transparency, and therefore commit to report 
on progress within one year of joining the UN Global Compact, and annually thereafter according to the 
UN Global Compact COP policy. This includes: 

o Our commitment to support the UN Global Compact on an ongoing basis is fully aligned 
with the vision and a key pillar of our Elevate Summit Strategy to “become the most 
socially responsible integrated construction materials solutions provider”. 

o In October 2021, we published our first SASB-compliant baseline for emissions, water 
and waste for 2020. We championed efforts to reduce the emissions impact of cement 
production, by increasing the use of alternative fuels, commercializing PLC and piloting 
next generation low carbon concrete. 

o In early 2022, we plan to share our ESG strategic roadmap to enhance Summit’s social 
impact, improve our land use practices, and reduce our carbon emissions by 2030 and 
2050 respectively. When we announced our strategy we said that we would set clear 
targets and keep stakeholders informed along the way – and we have made good on 
that promise. 

Sincerely yours, 
 
 
Anne P. Noonan 
President and CEO, Summit Materials 


